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Upper School students presented A Midsummer Night’s
Dream in the Rounsavall Black Box Theatre.

Anna Cook ’24 and Cole McGuire ’27

Darrien Morris ’27Bennett Currin ’26 and Charles Riley ’27
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The Bulletin is a publication for the 
Collegiate Community and is produced 
three times a year. Information 
and photographs submitted for the 
publication should be sent to 
the following:

Louisville Collegiate School
Attn: The Bulletin
2427 Glenmary Avenue
Louisville, KY 40204
502.479.0340
info@louisvillecollegiate.org
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Catherine Gatewood Easley ‘02
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Mandy Helton
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Todd Hinton
Gifts Coordinator

Angela Shoemaker
Visual Content Specialist

Special thanks to our contributing writers: 
Paul Augustus, JulieAnne Dietz, and 
Sara Gahan.
 

Note to Alumni Parents:
If this issue of The Bulletin is addressed 
to your LCS graduate who no longer 
resides at your home, please notify Todd 
Hinton, Gifts Coordinator, at thinton@
louisvillecollegiate.org or 502.479.0344.
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Anna Cook ’24 and Cole McGuire ’27

On the cover: Dr. Rob Macrae welcomes everyone to the ribbon-cutting ceremony. Frank 
Hill and Tori Hill ’24 outside the new Amazon Locker Room. Former field hockey coach 
Wendy Martin congratulates current coach Michelle Hanafi on a great season. Augusta 
Brown Holland ’94 thanks donors at the ceremony.
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Dear Collegiate Community,
As the first semester of the 2023-24 school year 
comes to a close, we have much to celebrate and 
lots to look forward to this spring. In August, we 
opened the school year with a record number 
of nearly 800 students and welcomed 81 new 
families to the Collegiate community.

This year, we continue focusing on social-
emotional learning, building a culture and 
climate emphasizing comprehensive wellness, 
and providing an inclusive community. In 
this issue, you will read about how we have 
designed and implemented our current social-
emotional learning program for our oldest 
students. Connecting with students about their 
needs is essential to our whole-child approach 
to education. Thank you for attending our recent 
Wellness Series Events. We hope you find these 
speakers engaging and helpful in focusing on 
your health and well-being for you and your 
family.

As I walk around campus, I see so many joyful moments, from the smiling, happy 
faces of our Junior Kindergarteners, who spent the morning building masterpieces 
with blocks, to our Seniors receiving college acceptance letters. In September, we 
hosted our Homecoming festivities at the new turf field, welcomed alumni back 
to campus for our Alumni Association Awards Dinner, held our Lower School 
Fall Festival, and hosted parent gatherings for families to meet and connect. We 
cheered on our student-athletes, with 171 Middle and 162 Upper School students 
participating in a fall sport. Our varsity cross country, field hockey, and boys’ 
soccer teams competed in state tournaments.

We held a ribbon-cutting ceremony to open the Barker Brown Athletic Complex 
on October 29. We are grateful to our 337 donors who supported this project 
that elevates our athletic program and will benefit future student-athletes 
for generations. Our students performed in two theatrical performances: A 
Midsummer Night’s Dream and Disney’s Newsie’s JR. These productions showcased 
our amazing drama program and entertained everyone in attendance. Over 300 
grandparents and special friends visited campus and enjoyed our first graders 
singing “Albuquerque Turkey.”

We kicked off our Annual Fund on Give for Good Louisville this year with 409 
donations and are grateful to the 463 current families who have made a gift to 
support our school. We hope you will consider donating to Collegiate before the 
year’s end. Gifts to the Annual Fund allow us to bridge “the gap” between tuition 
income and annual operating expenses.

As you can see, we have accomplished a lot these last few months and are ready 
for some rest! Thank you for being a part of the Collegiate community. I wish you 
a safe and happy holiday season.

Sincerely,

2023-2024 Board of Trustees

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Augusta Brown Holland ’94,
    President
Nora FitzGerald Meldrum ’92,
    Vice President
Brian Fitzgerald, Treasurer
Frank Hill, Immediate Past President
Tomarra Adams, Secretary

Eric Doninger, Buildings &    
    Grounds Committee Chair
Stephanie Fellon, Advancement   
    Committee Chair
Scott Kiefer, Committee on Trustees    
    Chair

MEMBERS
Dereck Barr-Pulliam
Alison Chmiel Brehm ’89
Campbell Brown
Dr. Alex Ding
Maggie Conner Faurest ’00
Carey Faversham Goldstein ’90
Blaine Grant
Doug Grissom
Anthony Layfield
Diana Robbins
Katie Rooprai
Michael Rust
Beth Salamon
John Thompson
Laurie Camp Vieth ’76
Marita Willis 
Mark Bowling ’03,
     Alumni Association President
Lucy Holzer,
     Parents Association President

DIRECTOR EMERITI
Paul J. Bickel III
Ceci Conway Boden ’85
Brian D. Cook ’94
Leslie Geoghegan
Babs Rodes Robinson ’80
Louise Rapp Wall ’47

Deceased Emeriti
Cornelia Atherton
J. McFerran Barr
Mary Lee Blakely
Elleanor Gray Blakemore ’25
Barbara Beard Castleman ’46
Harriet Collis
Kitty McCracken Davis ’37
Florence Norvel Mack Heyburn
Boyce F. Martin, Sr.
William M. Street ’09H

EX-OFFICIO
Dr. Robert P. Macrae,
     Head of School

Elliot and Luke Fields with Dr. Macrae on the 
first day of school.
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Collegiate Officially Opens the Barker Brown Athletic Complex

Sarah Barker, Tom O’Grady, Liam O’Grady, Dr. Macrae, and Campbell Brown at the 
ribbon-cutting ceremony.

On Sunday, October 29, the Collegiate 
community gathered for a ribbon-cutting 
ceremony to officially open the Barker 
Brown Athletic Complex. Nearly 100 
donors, parents, students, and friends of 
Collegiate attended.

Dr. Rob Macrae kicked off the festivities 
by thanking everyone who helped to make 
this vision a reality. He thanked donors and 
the Victory Campaign committee, chaired 
by Campbell Brown P’24, ’27, for their 
generosity and support.

Campbell Brown thanked the committee, 
Dr. Macrae, the Board of Trustees, friends, 
and families at Collegiate for getting the 
Barker Brown Athletic Complex built and 
open so quickly for students. He thanked 
his wife, Sarah Barker, for supporting 
and committing to this project. He gave a 
special thanks to Stephanie Disney P’24, 
Director of Advancement, for her support 
and leadership during this campaign.

Augusta Brown Holland ’94, P’25, ’28, ’28, 
President of the Board of Trustees, spoke 
to the crowd, thanking everyone for their 
donations, expertise, and commitment 
to building the Barker Brown Athletic 
Complex. Paul Augustus P’37, Director of 
Athletics, invited senior student-athletes 
to join him in cutting the ribbon to open 
the facility. The event included tours, 
refreshments, and Lower School clinics on 
the turf field for field hockey, lacrosse, and 
soccer.

The Barker Brown Athletic Complex 
completes the renovation of area two of 
the Collegiate Athletic Fields, our 24-acre 
property off Newburg Road. The new 
area also includes a turf field with lights 
and stadium seating that opened in the 
Spring of 2022. This new facility will 
provide student-athletes additional training 
space and a turf field for several athletic 
programs, including field hockey, golf, 
lacrosse, soccer, and squash.

BARKER BROWN ATHLETIC COMPLEX
DEDICATED SPACES

Community Squash Center
The Howard Family Squash Court
Lindy B. Street Conference Room

 
O’Grady Virtual Golf Lab,

Donated by Allison and Tom O’Grady
Amazon Locker Room, Donated by The Hill Family
Titan WAR Room, Donated by The Robbins Family

Ogden Martin Concession Stand,
Donated by Melea East and Boyce F. Martin III

Disney Flagpole - In loving memory of Jason Disney, 
Donated by past & present Collegiate Trustees

Coach Jim Schum Display Case,
Donated by Titan Soccer Players & Friends
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New Digital Ticketing
Partnership with GoFan
Collegiate is partnering with GoFan to provide 
digital ticketing for Athletics and Fine Arts events 
for the 2023-24 school year! Tickets for many 
away (and all HOME) 
competitions along with fine 
arts performances will be on 
GoFan. Our GoFan school 
page is https://gofan.co/app/
school/KY6192. Download 
the GoFan app and search for 
Louisville Collegiate School 
or click on the QR code!

Collegiate Hosts Grandparents & Special Friends Day
Special thanks to all of our grandparents and 
special friends who came to Collegiate to spend the 
morning with us. We welcomed over 300 guests to 
campus!

Upcoming Events
STATE OF THE SCHOOL
January 18, 6:00 p.m.

COMMUNITY WELLNESS SERIES EVENT
February 8, 8:15 a.m.

MOONLIGHT GALA
February 24, 6:00 p.m

SPRING OPEN HOUSE : 
PROSPECTIVE FAMILIES

April 24, 9:00 a.m.

COMMUNITY WELLNESS SERIES EVENT
April 25, 8:15 a.m.

62ND KINDERGARTEN DERBY
May 2, 10:30 a.m.

KCD VS. LCS PICKLEBALL TOURNAMENT
May 8

COLLEGIATE 108TH GRADUATION
May 24, 1:00 p.m.

For a complete list of upcoming events,
visit louisvillecollegiate.org.

The Bulletin

Charlie Singer ’36 and Laurie Camp Vieth ’76.

Andrew McAtee ’24 and Russ McCormick.

Amira Agrawal ’32, Annemarie Saied, Anaya Agrawal ’34, and Faisal Saied 
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Social-Emotional Learning in the Upper School
By Sara Gahan, Head of Upper School & JulieAnne Dietz, Upper School Counselor 

Adolescence can be a challenging stage of life. 
Academic pressures, social media, and busy 
schedules are just a few of the reasons teens can feel 
overwhelmed and anxious. Additionally, the global 
pandemic and resulting stress and isolation have 
made navigating these years even harder for most 
middle and high school students, with a lingering 
impact that experts have yet to fully understand. 
Both of us have worked with high school students 
our entire careers, but when we stepped into our 
current roles in 2021, we still found ourselves 
regularly checking in with each other to reflect on 
the increasing and diverse needs of our students.

In the fall of 2021, the American Academy of 
Pediatrics, along with the American Academy of 
Child and Adolescent Psychiatry and the Children’s 
Hospital Association, declared a national emergency 
in child and adolescent mental health. The CDC 
reported a 40% increase in just one decade in the 
number of high school students reporting feelings 
of sadness and hopelessness. Surgeon General 
Vivek Murthy issued an advisory on Protecting 
Youth Mental Health that detailed the current youth 
mental health crisis, factors impacting adolescents’ 
well-being, and ways to bolster adolescent resilience. 
Among the most prominent protective factors 
for teens is a healthy community and attending 
schools that offer social-emotional learning (SEL) 
opportunities. 

With this knowledge in mind, over the past two 
years, we designed and implemented our current 
Upper School SEL program. Its many components 

together aim to help students create a strong 
foundation of self, relationships, and community that 
supports their ability to fully access their education; 
build resilience; and develop the tools and skills to 
become healthy and successful adults.

Connecting with students about their needs is an 
essential component of our whole-person approach 
to education. As we met with students to better 
understand their perspectives, one comment 
was repeatedly expressed: students wanted to be 
introduced to information and develop social-
emotional skills as a proactive strategy rather than a 
reactive response. Simply put, the earlier the better. 
We created a comprehensive program for ninth-grade 
students that spreads SEL throughout their day and 
year. Most notably is the Wellness Foundations series. 
Now we have subject matter experts leading age-
appropriate classes on substance use prevention, body 
image, healthy relationships, and mental health. 

Another SEL focused program for ninth-grade 
students is our Compassion, Communication and 
Conflict Workshop offered as a collaboration between 
the US Counseling and the ninth-grade English 
teachers. Through this program, students consider 
how their own understanding and exploration of 
compassion and conflict can impact their well-being 
and the well-being of their community. Students 

 Winter 2023  

The “CASEL Wheel” is used by educators to help cultivate skills and 
environments that advance students’ SEL learning and development.

Ninth-grade students participating in the Wellness Foundation series.
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engage in conflict resolution strategies through literary 
inquiry and modeling.

Finally, for ninth grade, we launched our “How To 
Do LCS” orientation. As part of this new initiative, 
students engage in a culture-building activity. They 
reflected on creating their personal legacies at LCS and 
their desired culture for both their grade and the entire 
school. As their takeaway, they set intentional goals 
related to culture and appropriate 
action steps, and advisors and 
students revisit these goals 
throughout the year. 

Our ninth-grade SEL curriculum 
sets the stage for three more 
years of exploration and growth. 
Tenth-grade students meet with a 
trained facilitator from Prevention 
Solutions to learn more about 
substance use prevention and the 
positive impact of delayed use and 
community partnership. They also engage in SEL Co-
Edge classes: Well-being I, Community and Healthy 
Relationships, Ethics, and Media Literacy. 

Eleventh-grade students have the opportunity to 
continue to develop competencies and understanding 
in the areas of mental health, healthy relationships, 
and substance use prevention through high level 
conversations with experts in those areas.

Seniors have SEL and applied health programs that are 
focused on facilitating their transition to adulthood. 
They become trained in QPR suicide prevention 
and KY Harm Reduction Fentanyl Awareness. We 
discuss the academic, social, and emotional transition 
to college and ways they can continue to prioritize 
their health and well-being in a new and different 
environment. We invite alumni to campus to share 
their experiences with not only career decision-making 
but also life choices and personal fulfillment. 

This year each grade level also engaged in a class 
retreat at the Earth and Spirit Center. This experience 
helped facilitate bonding and development in the areas 
of compassion, leadership, nature, and community.

Faculty play a key role in this program. All faculty 
have been trained in QPR suicide prevention, and 
all Upper School faculty have been or will soon be 
certified in Youth Mental Health First Aid. Our faculty 
understand the connection between academic success 

and personal well-being, and they are eager to 
support our students in every way possible. This 
training also supports our teachers with our annual 
health and well-being check-ins that occur between 
advisors and students each January.

Finally, we know family partnership is essential not 
only for the strength of our community, but also for 
the well-being of our students. Through both family 

programs and relationship building, we try to offer 
resources and opportunities as we together seek to 
support our teens.

By design and necessity, this is a dynamic program. 
We are both proactive and responsive to what our 
students tell us they need and want in regards 
to applied health, well-being and SEL--and that 
is part of its strength. Our students are amazing; 
they are aware of the importance of taking care 
of their mental health, they are curious about 
how to live and love well, and they appreciate 
factual information that helps them make personal 
decisions aligned with their values. This is a 
partnership among students, families, and faculty, 
and we are grateful for the commitment our 
community has to loving and raising healthy, 
happy, hopeful young adults. 

A special thank you to our school-wide counseling 
team for sharing their expertise and support: 
Bridget McGuire, Lower School Counselor; Kate 
Edelen, Middle School Counselor; and Jim McGuire, 
Associate Head of School. We are also grateful 
to Abigail O’Brien, Ninth-Grade Dean, for her 
partnership and leadership on “How to do LCS” 
and the Compassion, Communication and Conflict 
Workshop, and to our Lifetime Fitness and Wellness 
team for supporting the Wellness Foundations 
program: Jason Coy, Dominique Gibbons, Leighton 
Main, John Miller, and Chad Wozniak.

Ninth grade students meeting with JulieAnne Dietz, Upper School Counselor. 
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Upper School Students Nationally Recognized
Louisville Collegiate School is proud 
to announce that seven students from 
the class of 2024 were recognized 
by the National Merit Scholarship 
Program this year.

Congratulations to Andrew 
Ackerman ’24, Charlie Fitzgerald ’24, 
Carter Latham ’24, Eva Martin ’24, 
Ben Norton ’24, and Lindsay Reale 
’24, for being recognized as National 
Merit Semifinalists! Alejandro 
Downard ’24 was recognized as a 
National Merit Commended Student.

A special congratulations to 
Georgia Lawrence ’25 for receiving 
the National African American 
Recognition Award (NAARA) and 
James Marshall ’25 for receiving 
the National Hispanic Recognition 
Award (NHRA).

Congratulations to our students who were 
accepted to the Louisville Youth Orchestra for the 
organization’s 65th season. Every student spent 
the summer months practicing scales and excerpts 
to prepare for a successful audition. The musicians 
practice every Sunday for three hours and perform 
four to six concerts yearly. All musicians study 
with a private instructor and play in the Collegiate 
Strings program to follow acceptance rules into the 
Louisville Youth Orchestra.

Top row (l-r): Carter Latham ’24, Charlie Fitzgerald ’24, 
and Georgia Lawrence ’25
Middle row (l-r): Ben Norton ’24, Lindsay Reale ’24, 
Andrew Ackerman ’24, and Alejandro Downard ’24
Bottom row (l-r): James Marshall ’25, and Eva Martin ’24

Students Accepted to the Louisville Youth Orchestra
Please congratulate the 
following students: 
Sherlyn Choi ’27, 
Lillian Chung ’26, 
Robert Hymes ’24, Alex 
Makdah ’26, Catie Mayo ’28, Genie Mayo ’30, Aliya 
Nasim ’26, Ben Norton ’24, Samuel Rios ’25, Pierson 
Rooprai ’28, Jude Seow ’29, Rafael Shah-Bozeman 
’27, and Alina (Wanquing) Zheng ’28.
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Coaches and Student-Athletes Excel During the Fall Season
By Paul Augustus, CAA, Director of Athletics, Middle and Upper School

Not one, not two, but three Coach of the Year 
honorees highlight our incredible fall athletic season 
at Collegiate! Congratulations to Cross Country 
Head Coach Sydney Goetz for her recognition as 
the KTCCCA Area 3 (Louisville) All Area Girls 1A 
Coach of the Year, to Amazon Field Hockey Head 
Coach, Michelle Hanafi, the Kentucky Field Hockey 
Coaches Association Coach of the Year, and to Titan 
Soccer Head Coach Chad Wozniak, who earned 
United Soccer Coaches Association Kentucky Private 
School Coach of the Year! While these head coaches 
undoubtedly earned these honors, they also credit 
their coaching staff, student-athletes, and program 
supporters for making the fall season great at 
Collegiate!

Our Amazons and Titans continue to value the 
importance of school athletics, which is evident 
in our participation rates. This fall season alone, 
Collegiate had 333 individual participants (63%) 
in grades 5-12 across 24 teams with 41 coaches. 
Compared to 234 participants, 17 teams, and 33 
coaches in the fall of 2019, our fall sports programs 
have consistently grown over the past five school 
years.

At the varsity level, we continue to see 
unprecedented growth and the success that follows. 
Amazon Cross Country was the 1A KHSAA Region 
3 Team Champion, with Mary Thomas Kute ’27 
placing first and Margaret Dulaney ’27 taking 
second place in the region. At the 1A KHSAA State 
Meet, the Amazons were 10th, with Dulaney placing 
7th and Kute running to a 12th place finish. Titan 
Cross Country took second place at the Regional 

Championships, with Roman Sierpina ’25 placing 
first and James Gurley ’26 finishing fourth. Sierpina 
was the 1A KHSAA State Meet Runner-Up, and 
Gurley finished fifth for the Titans, who placed 
eighth in the team standings.

Amazon Field Hockey was the Region 3 runner-up 
and advanced to the KHSAA State Tournament 
Quarterfinals for the second consecutive year, 
falling 4-0 to eventual state champions Christian 
Academy. The Amazons blended senior leadership 
with younger talent and finished 14-11-1 for the 
season, including 4-2 in region play. Over the 
summer, Lillian Chung ’26 was named to the 
Max Field Hockey Class of 2026 Top 100 Players 
to Watch. Representing the Amazons on the All-
Region Tournament team were Rachel Disney ’24, 
Rosie Miller ’26, and Eliza Lewis ’27.

The Titan Golf team placed second in the All “A” 
Regional Tournament, and Jacob Holzer ’26 tied for 
eighth place at the All “A” State competition. Holzer 
also took first place in the Rocket Invitational 
to start the season with a 68 (-4). A young and 
talented Amazon golf team, led by first-year Head 
Coach Jason Coy, took first at the All “A” Regional 
Tournament. Heidi Mitchell ’27 finished third 
in the KHSAA 6th Region Championship and 
advanced to the KHSAA Semi-State round! Mitchell 
was also named to the All-Region 6 Second Team.

Amazon Soccer advanced to the Regional 
Tournament for the second time ever (back-to-back 

Sydney Goetz

COACH OF THE YEAR HONOREES

Michelle Hanafi Chad Wozniak

Pictured (l-r:) Roman Sierpina ’25, Mary Thomas Kute ’27, James Gurley 
’26, and Margaret Dulaney ’27
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seasons) and recorded the 200th win in Amazon 
Soccer program history. They finished 13-5 on the 
season, were All “A” Region 7 and KHSAA District 
26 tournament runner-ups, and ranked #17 in the 
KY Coaches Association Poll. Gabbie Schulten ’24 
was named to the KHSAA All-Region Team for the 
7th Region, and Chloe Layfield ’27 was voted the 
top high school girls player in the Louisville Area 
by the Courier Journal.

Titan Soccer spent most of the season ranked in 
the top five in the state and finished with an 18-3-
2 record, falling in penalty kicks to eventual state 
champion St. Xavier in the Regional Championship 
game. The Titans did bring the All “A” State 
Championship trophy back to Collegiate, our 
eighth in school history, as they marched through 
the All “A” Region 7 and State Classic Tournament 
this fall. They finished as KHSAA District 26 and 
Region 7 Tournament Runner-Ups. The team 
was awarded the United Soccer Coaches (USC) 
Association Team Offense award, and Nick 
Harshaw ’24 was named the Offensive Player of 
the Year and a USC All-American.

Collegiate hosted several events this fall, 
including Faculty and Staff Appreciation Night, 
Homecoming, the All “A” State Classic, District 
and Regional Tournaments, Movie Night at 
the “C,” Alumni Nights, and Senior Nights at 

the new Barker Brown Athletic Complex. These 
events allow Collegiate to start the school year with 
community-building events and opportunities for 
memories to last a lifetime. I am appreciative of all 
our volunteers throughout the fall, multiple faculty, 
staff, and administrators who covered athletic events, 
and especially our 41 fall season coaches (18 in the 
Middle School and 23 in Upper School) who poured 
their time, effort, and hearts into their work with our 
student-athletes.

Finally, athletic event managers Derek Ferch and 
Dom Gibbons contributed significantly in their 
first season, helping with home athletic events. 
Patrick Lincoln, our athletic trainer, continued to 
do all he could to help prevent and work through 
injuries with our student-athletes, and Assistant 
Athletic Directors Meghan Farmer and Ryan Smith 
consistently brought their best every day to serve our 
teams and students. I am incredibly proud of this fall 
season and look forward to more winter and spring 
highlights!

Amazon Volleyball: Fall 2024
We are excited to expand our athletic offerings next 
school year with the addition of girls’ volleyball in the 
fall. Collegiate will now offer 23 varsity level sports! Help 
spread the word to your family, friends, and neighbors! 

Nick Harshaw ’24, recognized as an All-American, competes against St. 
Xavier in the regional championship. Photo credit: Cooper Kolehmainen ’24
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Dear Fellow Alumni,
 
With the school year almost halfway complete, there is already so much to look back on fondly. In 
September, the Alumni Association hosted the 2023 Alumni Awards and welcomed back over 100 alumni, 
faculty, staff, and friends to Collegiate to celebrate. It’s truly a special event that allows attendees to 
reflect on their time at Collegiate and celebrate the accomplishments of the award recipients within the 
Collegiate community and beyond.

In October, my class of 2003 celebrated 
our 20-year reunion in style at 
Goodbounce and Gravely Brewing. I’m 
grateful for such wonderful classmates 
and the time we were able to spend 
growing up together. It was a pleasure 
to reconnect with those who have moved 
away from Louisville. In November, the 
Alumni Games brought fun competition 
between alumni and current students 
at the “C” in field hockey, soccer, and 
lacrosse.

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Louisa Rietze Lewandowski ’90 for her many years as the 
Alumni Board Treasurer and her dedication to running the Glenmary Shop. This has been no small 
task and we are forever grateful for her commitment to the Alumni Association! Going forward, we are 
splitting her prior responsibilities into two roles and I’m very happy to announce that Will Rawley ’03 has 
assumed the role of Treasurer and Katie Bickel Booker ’06 is the Glenmary Shop Volunteer Coordinator. 
I’d also like to thank Ryan Nazar ’03 for his time serving on the Alumni Board. Last year, he taught a Co-
Edge course to seniors on healthcare advocacy that helped them prepare for life after Collegiate. 

At the beginning of the year, the Alumni Association’s board created a series of goals that we are actively 
working to achieve, including:

•	 Increasing support for class reunions.
•	 Hosting additional alumni events in Louisville.
•	 Growing alumni participation in the Annual Fund.
•	 Increasing opportunities for professional networking among alumni.

I invite you to get involved in any way you can and reach out if you have any ideas or events you would 
like to see happen.

With gratitude,

Mark Bowling ’03
Alumni Association President

12

ALUMNI
NEWS

The Bulletin

Follow us on social media!
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Collegiate Honors Alumni and Faculty 
at 2023 Alumni Association Awards

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
BOARD 2023-2024
Mark Bowling ’03
President

Erin Eggers Fidler ’96
Vice President

Will Rawley ’03
Treasurer

Barbara Gibbs Pino ’09
Secretary

Catherine Gatewood Easley ’02
Alumni Relations

MEMBERS
Kathy Soskins Abbott ’90
Olivia Anderle ’17
Austin Thompson Anderton ’97
Emily Arensman ’02
Katie Bickel Booker ’06
Dana Lucas Collins ’85
Sarah Davis ’98
Lizzie Doll ’03
Adrienne Gallus ’13
Carey Faversham Goldstein ’90
Maggie Nugent Griesbeck ’04
Sarah Hall ’16
Megan Hoskins ’94
Louisa Rietze Lewandowski ’90
Matt McCall ’02
Nora FitzGerald Meldrum 92
Viji Rangaswami ’89
Mary Winston Richardson ’12
Peter Schubert ’11
Kate Vogt Talamini ’67
Sarah Pfeifer Vandekerckhove ’03
Laurie Camp Vieth ’76
Jay Yepuri ’90

COLLEGIATE
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It was a heartwarming and memorable evening as we gathered for the 
2023 Alumni Awards Dinner and Ceremony, surrounded by around 120 
familiar faces from our beloved community. Honoring the recipients 
and hearing their inspiring speeches and stories was a true highlight of 
the event. The sense of camaraderie and pride was palpable, reminding 
us of the enduring connections forged through shared Collegiate 
experiences.

Thank you to Erin Eggers Fidler ’96 for organizing such a wonderful 
event and Mark Bowling ’03, Alumni Association President, for his 
leadership.

As we reflect on this year’s celebration, we eagerly 
anticipate the next and are already looking forward 
to the remarkable individuals we’ll have the privilege 
of honoring. We encourage you to participate in this 
tradition by submitting nominations for all awards, 
with submissions due in April 2024. Let’s continue to 
celebrate excellence and the incredible achievements 
of our alumni family. See you next year!

2023 Alumni Association Award Winners (pictured l-r): Rajani Narasimhan LaRocca ’88, Distinguished Alumni 
Award, Stephanie Potter ’03, Young Alumni Achievement Award, John Herzfeld, Faculty and Staff Legacy Award, 
Stephanie Disney, Collegiate Service Award, Liz Ratliff Evans ’08, Athletic Hall of Fame Inductee, and Janice Jones, 
Faculty and Staff Legacy Award.

2024
Alumni Awards

Nomination Form
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2023 Alumni Association Awards

Collegiate Alumni who attended the 2023 Alumni Association Awards.

Congratulations to the class of 2003 for celebrating their 20-year reunion.

Congratulations to the class of 2008 for celebrating their 15-year reunion.

Congratulations to the class of 1988 for celebrating their 35-year reunion.

Collegiate Faculty and Staff past and present posed for a group photo.
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Soccer alumni and students enjoyed some friendly competition at the Alumni Games with Coach Thomas Travis.

Alumni Gather for Spirited Competition and an Exclusive 
Tour of the Barker Brown Athletic Complex
The morning before Thanksgiving, alumni, current students, and beloved coaches had a laid-back reunion 
at the Alumni Games. Alumni from various graduating years exchanged stories, laughter, and a few 
exaggerated tales of their glory days as they enjoyed some friendly matches. After the games, everyone 
toured the newly unveiled Barker Brown Athletic Complex, a state-of-the-art facility and testament to the 
continuous growth of Dear Collegiate, Alma Mater.

Visit the Glenmary Shop on campus or online 
throughout the school year to purchase polos, 
sweatshirts, and spirit wear! The Glenmary Shop 
remains the only retail store that gives all profits 
to Louisville Collegiate School. It is managed and 
operated by the Collegiate Alumni Association.

School Year Hours
Mondays: 7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Tuesdays: 2:30 – 4:00 p.m.
Wednesdays: 2:30 – 4:00 p.m.
Thursdays: 7:45 – 8:30 a.m

Shop online at glenmaryshoponline.com.

Colin Grant ’23, Mikey Varner ’25, Holden Boles ’25, and Ryan Anderle ’23.

Mary Winston Richardson ’12, Coach Michelle Hanafi, Bella Levine ’14, 
Greta Levine ’17, Caroline Fleming ’16, and Katherine Fleming Cotton ’12
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Alumni Attend the Fall Festival with their Legacies

Alumni gathered on the playground at the Lower School Fall Festival on Saturday, September 23. It was wonderful to see so many alumni who are now parents, 
aunts, uncles, or grandparents of LCS students! 

COLLEGIATECOLLEGIATE
ALUMNIALUMNI

COLLEGIATECOLLEGIATE
ALUMNIALUMNI

COLLEGIATECOLLEGIATE
ALUMNIALUMNI

COLLEGIATECOLLEGIATE
ALUMNIALUMNI

Upcoming Alumni Events 
Moonlight Gala 
February 24, 6:00 p.m. 
Collegiate Campus 

Alumni Connection Photo & Reception 
March 20, 9:30 a.m. 
Campus Field 

KCD VS LCS Pickleball Tournament
May 8
Goodbounce Pickleball Yard

Alumni Networking
Join the Louisville Collegiate 
School Alumni LinkedIn Group! 
Whether you are moving to 
a new city, starting in a new 
field, or just looking to expand 
your network, please take full 
advantage of the great Collegiate 
network by connecting with 
fellow alums on our LinkedIn 
page.

Scan the QR code to join! 

The Alumni Office wants to hear 
from you! Scan the QR Code to 
update your contact information 
and submit updates for our 
monthly Alumni e-newsletter. 
If you aren’t getting the 
newsletter, please update your 
information today!

UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFO

IN MEMORIAM

Gray Friedberg Isaacs ’56
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Stay in Touch with LCS
Have you or a friend 
recently celebrated a 
marriage, welcomed a 
new addition to your 
family, or started a new 
job? We are interested 
in featuring your 
accomplishments or 
sharing your exciting 
moments in our monthly 
alumni e-newsletter! Or 
would you like to visit 
campus to reminisce or 
share your experience with current students? Send 
your updates to Catherine Gatewood Easley ’02 
at ceasley@louisvillecollegiate.org or call her at 
502.479.0345.

James Seiler ’11 married Allie Teta Seiler on July 16, 2022 in Louisville. 
Many members of the Collegiate family attended, including Rob Keyer ’11, 
Peter Schubert ’11, Jeremy Buchanan ’11, Robin Seiler, Collin Gallus ’11, 
Madison Kommor ’11, Max Burge ’11, Katherine Fleming Cotton ’12, Rick 
Haas, Mohammed Ali ’11, Peter Fulton ’11, Will Bryant ’11, John Burke ’11, 
and Harris Levine ’11.

Composer for Film and Media George Bjorvik '10 visited campus to speak to 
the Upper School Strings Class. 

Camille Benson, daughter of Leiah 
Rouben ’03, and her Collegiate 
Teddy Bear.

Lindsay Smith ’01, Melissa Martin, and Billy Minor ’99 attended the Soccer 
Alumni Night at the “C” this fall to cheer on our student-athletes!
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GIVING
BACK
Support the 2023-24 Fund and Help Bridge “the Gap” 
Like all independent schools, Louisville Collegiate 
School depends on a strong annual fund to help 
offset the difference between the tuition charged 
and the school’s expense to educate each student, 
known as “the Gap.” 

In the 2023-24 school year, “the gap” at Collegiate 
is more than $2,300 per student. 

This year, the Collegiate community will come 
together to bridge this gap through: 

•	 The Annual Fund - $580,000
•	 Events and Sponsorships - $150,000
•	 Endowment Draw (usually around 5%) 

When Will You Make Your Gift? 
December 31, 2023: As you consider your year-end 
giving, please know that every student at Louisville 
Collegiate School benefits from a strong Annual 
Fund. All gifts received online or postmarked by 
December 31 may be tax-deductible on your 2023 
tax returns.

15%

85%

85% Tuition
15% “The Gap”

SCAN. DONATE. DONE.
Annual Fund Day of Giving

March 20, 2024

SAVE THE DATE
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As we embrace the spirit of gratitude this holiday season, 
we warmly invite you to join us in extending appreciation 
to our esteemed 2023 community partners. Their generous 
monetary and in-kind contributions have played a pivotal 

role in making the 2023 calendar year a remarkable journey 
for Collegiate. Thank you for being the pillars of support 

that make the Collegiate experience possible!

COMMUNITY PAR T NERS

19
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Baird
ORR Protection Systems

G O L D

B R O N Z E

B L U E
MPI Printing

Stock Yards Bank & Trust

P L A T I N U M

Become a 2024 Collegiate
Community Partner
The Community Partners Program is an 
opportunity for your business to collaborate 
with Louisville Collegiate School, supporting 
the school and its essential programs. Your 
contributions will support over $3 million in 
financial aid for 40% of our families, as well as 
professional development, academic, fine arts, 
and athletics programs for both students and 
faculty.
 
Our partnership advantages include year-
long visibility to our community of over 
3,000 engaged parents, alumni, faculty, staff, 
grandparents, and friends. By making a single 
Community Partnership commitment, you 
receive guaranteed, ongoing benefits rather than 
multiple sponsorship requests throughout the 
calendar year.
 
If you are interested in 
becoming a Community 
Partner, please scan the QR 
code or contact Catherine 
Gatewood Easley ’02 at 
502.479.0345 or ceasley@
louisvillecollegiate.org.
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

RECOMMEND AN AMAZON OR TITAN TO COLLEGIATE!
As part of our community, your family has benefited 
firsthand from an exceptional educational experience at 
Collegiate. Do you know someone who might be interested 
in Collegiate? Recommend a friend, family member, or 
neighbor to our Admission Office today! 

Contact our Admission Office at 502.479.0378 and
invite them to attend our spring open house!

SPRING OPEN HOUSE
Junior Kindergarten - 12th Grade
Wednesday, April 19, 2023
9:00 a.m - 12:00 p.m.

Spend the Summer at Collegiate! 
Our summer programs offer students ages 4-18 the opportunity to explore their academic, artistic, 
and athletic interests. Summer programs include full and half-day camps on campus or at the 
Collegiate Athletic Fields. Each camp is designed to teach students something new and enhance 
their skills and knowledge, all while having fun!

Visit our website for a complete offering of summer programs. Registration opens soon!

502878_Collegiate_Bulletin.indd   20502878_Collegiate_Bulletin.indd   20 12/12/23   3:56 PM12/12/23   3:56 PM


